Club letterhead
To:
Mr. or Mrs. (insert Superintendent’s name)

School System name and address

From:
Gregory Jeane, D6860 Future Vision Coordinator and John Beard, D6860 Polio Plus 
Committee Chair

Date:
(insert date you send letter)
RE:
School system participation in Rotary’s “Pennies for Polio” Campaign

Dear Mr. Doe, 

Since 1985, Rotary International has been the leader in a worldwide effort to eradicate polio, a crippling disease of the neuro-muscular system in humankind. While the scourge of polio has been eliminated from the U.S., in its time it was equivalent to the AIDS epidemic in terms of the rapidity of its spread and the indiscriminate suffering it caused for hundreds of thousands of Americans, including death. Around the world this disease continues to linger and Rotarians and their partners (WHO, UNICEF, CDC) have been diligent in efforts to eradicate the disease. In 1985 polio was endemic in 125 countries – mostly in Asia, Africa and Latin America. Today, polio is endemic to only four countries (Pakistan, India, Afghanistan, and Nigeria). The potential for eradication is within grasp, but there is still work to do. 

This year, Rotary District 6860 (the northern half of Alabama) is asking every Rotary club in the district to work together through their local school systems to make children aware of this disease and its consequences, especially for their peer groups around the globe. Rotary’s End Polio Now Campaign is in response to a $200 million challenge grant from the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation. A very successful Rotary campaign in 2009 in New York State, called Pennies for Polio, raised more than $100,000 toward eradicating polio. The participation by schools provides teachers an opportunity to share world health issues with their students, inform them that this disease was once a plague in their own country, educate the community and through a philanthropic opportunity empower students to make a difference in the quality of life for students like themselves around the world. Students that participated in New York had positive feedback about the educational experience and the opportunity to do something for children in other parts of the world. We are asking for your support and permission to contact all principals in your school system and give them an information packet on our district-wide campaign. Immunization costs vary from country to country, but the average is approximately 60 cents. We are requesting permission to ask each student to donate at least 25 cents toward the cost of an immunization which provides lifelong protection against polio. 

We would like to ask principals to allow us to distribute a letter to each elementary and middle school student to take home to their parents; high school students would receive an individual letter. Attached to the letter will be a small 3x3-inch zip-lock bag for their donation. A student may contribute more if they desire but the request is for a quarter from each student. A packet will be prepared for each homeroom teacher in each school with enough copies to give a letter to each student to take home. A designated collection day will be set and Rotarians from local Rotary clubs will come to the schools and collect money from students as they enter the building for classes. Our intent is not to make work for our teachers, but to ask them only to pass out the material to each student and to remind students several times about the collection day. This worked very well in a trial run last year in the Vestavia Hills School System, and we think it will work smoothly in schools across our district. If possible, we would like to have a few minutes to speak to students at an assembly, if that is practical and can be tagged to an assembly already planned. May we count on your support in this humanitarian effort?

Sincerely,

Gregory Jeane, Ph.D.





John Beard

Rotary District 6860,





Rotary District 6860,

Future Vision Coordinator, 2010-2013


Polio Plus Committee Chair

3165 Boxwood Drive





2400 John Hawkins Pkwy.

Birmingham, AL 35216




Birmingham, AL 35244

H – (205) 824-1260





W – (205) 981-8581

C – (205) 587-8789





F – (205) 981-9170

E-mail: gregjeane@charter.net



E-mail: john.beard@alacare.com
